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City of Evansville

Economic Development Committee

Monday, December 19, 2016, 6:00 PM 

City Hall, 31 S. Madison St. Evansville, WI

MINUTES
1. Call to Order – Chairperson called the meeting to order at 6:02pm
2. Roll Call:

	Members
	Present/Absent
	
	Others Present

	Gene Lewis (Chair)
	P
	
	Community Development Dir., Jason Sergeant

	Erika Stuart
	P
	
	Chamber Executive Dir., Christina Slaback

	Derek Allen
	P
	
	Rock County Economic Dev. Mgr., James Otterstein

	Sarah Bauer
	P
	
	

	Abbey Barnes
	P
	
	

	Sue Berg
	P
	
	

	Brandon Rutz
	P
	
	

	
	
	
	


3. Motion to Approve Agenda – Berg/Stuart, passed unanimously.
4. Motion to waive the reading of the minutes of the November 21, 2016 regular meeting and approve them as printed – Stuart/Berg with, passed unanimously.
5. Citizen Appearances, other than listed agenda items – Chairperson asked for any comments from the public, none were presented.
6. Monthly Report
a. City Report on Economic Development Activities – Sergeant presented his staff report, including:
· DeLong Co nearly has all city and state approvals for expansion.  

· UB&T Expansion had some delays but is underway , no guidance on completion date

· Continue to work with future business owner and WHCOC on possible funding partnership.

· Met with WEDC and discussed grant funding for downtown catalyst projects, hopeful an opportunity comes along to take advantage.

· Website development continues, uploading of content begins January 2017. 

· Staff is working closely with Greg Ardisson, downtown businesses, regional agencies and policy makers on what is next for 19 E Main Street.  The insurance process is continuing with a demolition request being reviewed Wednesday at HPC, but the City would like to make sure resources are available to encourage reinvestment into the property.

· Windmill Ridge is hoping to have lots buildable in spring

· “Lot 30” is looking at a new development scheme for the project expected to break ground in 2017

· Continue to work with I & E club on ways to continue to serve regional inventors and entrepreneurs, great conversations have occurred on the importance of niche groups that still communicate and work together.

· 14 W Main has space RENTED, handcrafted jewelry maker is moving in. 

· 9 W Main has space available

· Continue work with two businesses in very early stages, funding and space are challenges.

· Working with a new business trying to locate 7,000 to 10,000 SQ FT of warehouse/office space in early 2017.  (Funding will be verified or not verified in January)

· Working with local developer on proposals for two sites in Evansville, potential for an increase in retail space and high density residential.

· Property Maintenance Ordinance is under council review.

· General updates to the zoning ordinance are beginning to be drafted

· Preparing submittal, review and decision deadlines for project applications.

· Hiring Process for full-time building inspector/code enforcement staff person will begin January 2017

b. Chamber of Commerce Report – Slaback updated on upcoming holiday meeting and election of board members. WEDA grant is not moving forward with the State of WI.  
a. Tourism Commission Report – Berg noted upcoming tourism workshop that requires attendance of any group accepting funds from the City. Discover Wisconsin preview will happen on January 16th and a community preview on February 11th. Tourism is working on site content for website. 
7. New Business – None.
8. Old Business
a. Review Smart Growth Comprehensive Plan – Sergeant encouraged all to review that chapter regularly and keep it in mind for the next agenda item.
b. Discussion of 2017 Goals and agenda topics – Sergeant outlined the goals identified in the packet. Berg asked if the list included the recommendations of the Sub-committee. Sergeant said it didn’t include specific items, but carried over the general tone and positive messaging suggestions. Rutz would like to see a regional profile sheet as well. Slaback shared the chamber is reviewing way to move forward with the available properties database based on the approved city budget. Otterstein shared the list has a lot on it and suggested starting with easy wins. Focusing on creating Evansville talking points that can be used as a template would be a great way to integrate the new website. Communicating the information to outside professionals with interest in Evansville. Otterstein said the City is good to take the lead on this because of staff time available and being seen often as a resource by the development community. One message delivered by all organizations in the city is important. Sergeant noted a lack by the community to make a strong commitment to recruiting certain types of development on certain land use areas and a goal should be committing to specific land use goals. Sergeant would like to see the city and chamber making the same pitch to future business, not both having to create a message from scratch. Otterstein noted the importance of marketing and looking at projects and business that are appropriate to Evansville in size and scope. Rutz noted creating a strong marketing message will lead to understanding what business types of businesses best fit Evansville. Bauer said she has seen many of these topics discussed in the past and has seen a lack of action on the items, she would like to see some decisions made on the goals going forward. (Bauer departed meeting) Sergeant summarized the list as: 1.) Populating and keeping updated the city’s Economic development website, 2.) Creating marketing material for bauer house and creating a regional profile sheet, 3.) Populating an available properties database with the chamber, and 4.) Certify an industrial site a gold shovel certified. Berg made a motion to address the 4 items as 2017 priorities, seconded by Rutz, passed unanimously.
c. Staff update regarding new city website development
(Smart Growth Economic Development Goal 1, Objective 1) – Sergeant indicated training will occur on December 22nd.
d. Staff update regarding economic development marketing video
(Smart Growth Economic Development Goal 4, Objective 5) – Staff is continuing to work with producer to re-create the rough edit first shown two months ago.
9. Education and News. None.
10. Meeting Reminder: Next regular meeting January 16, 2017, 6:00 pm
11. Motion to Adjourn – at 7:35pm Berg/Stuart, passed unanimously.
